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Meet the first & third Tuesdays of the month 

From our Co-Presidents 
 

Sweet sounds of music, laughter and clapping were coming from our Annual Music Festival for two 
weeks, March 26 to April 6, the 72nd year of this event.  This is the time for our youth to shine, and a 
great opportunity for community to get involved.  This is a very hard undertaking and takes a lot of 
people to make it a success.  Special thanks to all teachers, volunteers, parents, and all who came out 
for support.  April 6th, the Concert of Stars was held where everyone gets a special thanks and awards 
given.   Looking forward to next year. 
 

March 31st was our first EGG-citement.  Children from ages 0-12 years were invited to join in the 
Easter activities.  Bill French brought rabbits, baby chicks and hens from the park.  It was a big hit.  
There was a fish pond, craft table, a draw for four Easter baskets; and Trish MacGregor, a story teller 
from the Straford library, kept the children dancing and singing.  She was very funny and 
entertaining.   A very special thanks to Dianne Oliver and Sharon Flanagan and all who made this 
possible.  Candy treats were given to all with smiles from the EASTER Bunny saying we will see you 
next year. 
 

An e-mail was sent to our new Optiimist Club of Cambridge South West with well wishes and 
congratulations on their new adventures.  
 

Optimist Co-President Sharon Tully  

Music Festival  
 

The 72nd Community Music Festival is now history: 

hundreds of youngsters, tons of Optimists and 

community volunteers, excited and anxious family 

members, new and old friendships celebrated, an 

enormous variety of performances – everything from step dancing to gentle harps 

and flutes to thundering bucket drums to sweet, bashful singing by four and five 

year olds…all packed into several days of performances in five different venues.  

It’s a whirlwind of connecting with families, encouraging shy youngsters, 

delighting in the blossoming of young performers –  all part and parcel of Bringing  

Out the Best in our Youth, Our Community and Ourselves! 
 

 The festival is a treasured part of our community, and our club is lucky to be 

associated with it.  Thanks to all who helped to make the Mitchell Optimist Music 

Festival happen once again. 
 

Optimist Dianne Josling  



Lt Governor Report 
 

First of all, I want to remind everyone of the 3rd Zone Breakfast on Sunday, April 15th at the Mitchell 
and District Community Centre at 8:59 am!!!  I am hoping lots of members from each club will show up 
for this event!  Not only do you get to catch up on what other clubs in our zone are up to, but you will 
also get to hear Mitchell Optimist Club’s very own Coding and Robotics Chair, Mary Fischer, give a 
presentation on the whole Robotics and Coding new District program!!  This is a wonderful new district 
program that could potentially add so much interest to your Optimst Club to entice new members, 
young and more mature, to join!!  She will also have ten to twelve of her young students there 
demonstrating and showing us and letting us try out using the Robotics!!  It is sure to be a real learning 
experience and lots of fun!!  So come on out and see what it is all about!! 
Also, not to brag, but the Mitchell Optimist Club is known to put on one awesome breakfast!! 
 

Saturday, May 12 is the 3rd Quarter Board meeting in Alma!!  This is a one day event and should not be 
missed!!  You will be able to hear the winner of the District Essay Contest read her essay, and also, it is 
the District Oratorical Contest which is held during this event!!  You will be amazed how these young 
people can get up in front of people and speak.  So let’s get lots of members together and carpool and 
come out and support this event and hear some incredible speeches and see who is winning our District 
Scholarship money!! 
 

As Lt Govenor, I would like to Congratulate the Mitchell Optimist Club on a very successful Mitchell 
Optimist Music Festival again this year!!  All the hard work by Optimist Dianne Josling and her Festival 
Committe is truly what makes this such an amazing event!! 
 

Also to the Mitchell Optimist Club, congrats on your new Easter event this year!!  Egg-citement was a 
new project for the club, and it was an amazing success!!  Good work Optimist Chairperson Sharon 
Flanagan!! 
 

It is that time of year that we are looking to not only get our club’s executive in place for next year, but 
also the zone and district.  So I am looking for someone that would like to take on the Lt Govenor job 
for the 2018-2019 year!!  If you are interested, please email me or give me a call or text at 519-301-4019 or 
call home number at 519-348-9161.  It is a very rewarding and fun position!! 
 

Optimist Co Lt Governor of Zone 1 

Kathy Vivian  

Mitchell Optimist Club presents: 
 

“Our 25th Anniversary Show”“Our 25th Anniversary Show”“Our 25th Anniversary Show”“Our 25th Anniversary Show”    
Fashion Show  & Dessert 

 

Thursday April 26, 2018 
6:30 pm (doors open at 6:00 pm) 
Mitchell Community Centre 

 
Desserts by Carol Satchell 

 
Tickets $15.00 each 

 
ADVANCE TICKETS ONLY available at:              . 

Floral Treasures         . 
Mitchell Optimist Members  

 
Fashions by:  

Touchmark, TanJay,  
Northern Reflections, Juno  

Metzger Meat Fundraiser 
 

Congratulations to everyone that took part 

in this fundraiser!!  It was new adventure 

and very successful!!  Another fundraiser 

with no committee meetings and unlimited 

potential!!   
 

The DATE OF DELIVERY for the meat is 

Wednesday, April 18 at 4:00 pm at the 

Mitchell Arena.  So if each seller could 

come and pick up their order between 4:15 

and 5:00, that would be great.  The sooner 

the better because a lot of it is frozen.  If a 

couple members could be there to help 

unload at 4:00 that would be great!!   
 

Thanks again for all those who supported 

this new idea for a fundraiser!! 
 

Kathy Vivian 

Metzger Meat Fundraiser Chair  
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Bingos 
 

Thank you again to everyone wh0 is involved working 

the bingos!!  This is still a good fundraiser for our club 

and having so many willing to work them makes my job 

easier as the scheduler, and also makes it so that we 
only each have to do a couple a year!!   
 

The new bingo schedule has started.   
The first one on this schedule is on Saturday, April 14, an evening bingo.  The 

workers are Mary Anne Lealess on paperwork, and Angela Lindeman and 

Leigh Crawford.   

The second bingo is on Friday, May 4, another evening bingo, with Dianne 
Josling on paperwork, and Sherri Hunsberger and Sharon Tully.  
 

I will leave it up to you to arrange carpooling, if that’s what you want to do.  
Please be at the hall for 5 pm for the evening bingos, as they want you to start 

selling at 5:45.   
 

Also, a reminder that if you need supper, you may want to stop before you get 
to the bingo hall and grab something, as they no longer run the kitchen for 

hot food there.  Last time we were there, they did have sandwiches.  Your 

food can be paid for out of the slush fund when you work a bingo; just put the 

receipt in the bag.  
 

Thanks.  

Kathy Vivian 
Bingo scheduler  

Fun Day at the Races  
 

Mark your calendars for SUNDAY, JUNE 24 for 

our Clinton Fun Day at the Races!!  This has 

become an exciting annual event!!   
 

The Ontario Pork Producers donate the meat for the BBQ and usually 

BBQ for us.  John Nynhuis is on a family vacation that weekend this year 

but is going to try to find a member of the Pork Producers to fill in for 

him.  If he cant, they said they will still donate the meat but we may 

have to BBQ ourselves.   
 

Also that day, we do a 50-50 draw as well as a small silent auction -- so 

please set aside any new or gently used items that you would like to 

donate to this!!   
 

Also for that event we do a giant BAKE SALE ... so everybody get out 

your spatulas and mixing bowls and get to it, lol.  This bake sale is a 

highlight of this event!!  We ask that each member donate some baking 

for this!  This has been another fundraiser that we don’t usually have to 

have any commitee meetings; we just all work together, and it all 

comes together.  
 

Our BIGGEST JOB is to ADVERTISE and tell people all about it.  A lot of 

people saw it on the Coming Events table at the Egg-citement event 

and marked down the date.  I think the kids would love being able to 

see all the horses!!  We will be looking for lots of help that day as well!!   
 

Will have to check if we can still use the arena that day for drop off of 

the baking for those that can’t come to the event!!  Or, we could have 

those people just make sure they drop it off to a member that is going!! 
 

Kathy Vivian  

Chairperson for Clinton Fun Day at the Races 

Oratorical Contest 
 

Our club will be hearing our 
contestant who is participating 
in the Oratorical at the Mitchell 
Optimist Club’s general 
meeting on Tuesday, April 17 
at the MDHS library!!  This 
will be a great general meeting 
to come to because we will also 
be hearing Mackenzie Dixon 
read her club winning essay!!  
Maybe by that date she could 
be a district winner as well.  
They have not announced that 
winner yet!!  Good luck 
Mackenzie!!! 
 
Kathy Vivian 
Oratorical Chair 

EGG-citement 
 

On March 31, 2018  

Mitchell Optimists 

held  their  first  

  Egg-citement    . 

event  at the Community Centre.  

Thanks  to all who helped  make 

it a success. 

  

E    Excellent Community Event 

G    Great Fish Pond 

G    Giggling Kids 

-  

C   Cute Chicks and Crafts 

I    Imaginative Stories 

T   Two Hundred and Ten Kids 

E    Everyone had Fun  

M   Merry Songs to Sing & Dance to 

E    Easter Baskets & Treat Bags 

N   Nifty Easter Bunny 

T   Terrific Volunteers  

 

Sharon F  

BirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdays    
    

April     25 - Rose 
 27 - Kathy 

    May     6 - Sharon F 
    11 - Judy   

 

Anniversary   Anniversary   Anniversary   Anniversary   May  18 - Dorothy & Rick  



Upcoming Dates:  

Saturday, April 14, 5:00 pm – Bingo - Opts Mary Anne, Angie, & Leigh  

Sunday, April 15, 8:59 am – Zone Breakfast at Community Center - & Coding & Robotics  

Tuesday, April 17, 7:30 pm – Business Meeting at MDHS Library  

Wednesday, April 18, 4:15-5:00 pm – Meat Pick Up at Community Centre  

Friday, April 20 – Ladies Night at Downie  

Thursday, April 26, 6:30 pm – Fashion Show at Mitchell Community Centre  

Tuesday, May 1, 6:30 pm – Dinner Meeting at Knox Church – meal at 7:00   

Friday, May 4, 5:00 pm – Bingo - Opts Dianne J, Sherri H, & Sharon T  

Saturday, May 12 – 3rd Quarter Board in Alma  

Sunday, May 13, 6:30 pm – Challenge Ball at Keterson Park -C &/or D  

Saturday, June 9, 9:30 am – Youth Safety on Wheels & Respect for Law at Town Hall Parking Lot 

Sunday, June 24 – Fun Day at the Races at Clinton Raceway  

Friday & Saturday, September 28 & 29 – Optimist/Outreach Home Tour  

The Optimist Creed 
 

Promise Yourself ... 

To be so strong that nothing can disturb your peace of mind. 

To talk health, happiness and prosperity to every person you meet. 

To make all your friends feel that there is something in them. 

To look at the sunny side of everything and make your optimism come true. 

To think only of the best, to work only for the best, and to expect only the best. 

To be just as enthusiastic about the success of others as you are about your own. 

To forget the mistakes of the past and press on to the greater achievements of the future. 

To wear a cheerful countenance at all times and give every living creature you meet a smile. 

To give so much time to the improvement of yourself that you have no time to criticize others. 

To be too large for worry, too noble for anger, too strong for fear,  

and too happy to permit the presence of trouble.  

 
Savannah Banana Pudding  

 

1 -1/4 cup graham crumbs, divided  

2 tbsp nonhydrogenated margarine, melted 

250 g Philadelphia brick cream cheese,  

     softented  

2 pkg (4 serv each) Jell-O vanilla instant  

     pudding  

3 cups cold milk 

5 bananas, sliced 

1 -1/2 cups thawed Cool Whip topping  

Mix graham crumbs and margarine until blended.  

Reserve 1/4 cup; press remaining onto bottom of 13x9” 

dish.  

Beat cream cheese in large bowl with mixer until creamy.  

Add dry pudding mixes; beat 2 min.  Gradually beat in 

milk.  

Cover crust with layers of bananas, pudding mixture and 

Cool Whip.  Sprinkle with reserved graham crumbs.  

Dorothy used toasted coconut.  Refrigerate 3 hours.  

 Time: prep: 15 min.  total: 3 hr 15 min.  Serve 16. 
 

Thanks Dorothy.    

She served this at a Fashion Show meeting.  


